 

Super Sunday for Dunleer AC

The Leinster Juvenile, Novice and Masters Championships in Dunboyne, Co. Meath last Sunday proved to be a brilliant outing for the Mid Louth Club.  The girls under 10 non Championship Leinster event was the first race of the day and Grace Fitzpatrick was a very convincing winner with an outstanding finish to clearly win the 1000m race.  Next up were the boys under 10 and a great team effort meant that the boys were duly rewarded with team gold.  James Russell finished in 6th place winning an individual medal, and led his team home with Patrick Farrell, Oisín Cheshire and Seán Mc Evoy all finishing in close succession.  

 

The girls under 12 event was another great race and Dunleer AC's Theresa Russell 6th individually in 8.03 out of 138 finishers, winning an individual medal and was also a scoring member on the victorious Louth team.

 

In the boys under 12 2km event, a super silver was Kian Leavy's reward for a brilliant run in 7.16.  Kian was in contention throughout the race and in a sprint finish came away with 2nd place out of 135 finishers.

 

The boys under 14 3km race produced a runaway winner in Jack Mc Cullough in 10.28.  Jack's strength and speed endurance over this distance could not be matched by any athlete in the under 14 field as he made light work of the muddy conditions.  Jack was indeed a very deserving winner of his gold individual Leinster medal. Meanwhile in the girls under 14 3000m, Dunleer AC had a 17th place finisher in Seaghna Campbell.  

 

In the girls under 16 4km, Aoife Fay had a very good run over the testing course to win a bronze individual medal in a very quick 15.32 and led her team home.  Meanwhile Jack Boylan was a very deserving winner of a 12th place individual medal in the boys under 16 4km.

Garry Campbell completed the juvenile line up with a 9th place under 18 in 21.35 and an individual medal in the 6km.

Also running well in the Novice Men's 6km were Aonghus Rooney, Paddy Connolly and Feargal Barnes, while in the masters' ladies 4km, Sandra Doheny and Jacqueline Matthews ran well in the conditions.

